Minutes October 14, 2019

The Creswell Town Board of Commissioners met on Monday at 7:00 p.m. with the
following members present: Mayor E. Ray Blount, Commissioner Brenda Logan,
Commissioner Syble Spruill, Commissioner Ronald Ambrose and Commissioner Joel
Harris.

The Mayor provided the invocation.

Commissioner Spruill provided the Pledge of Allegiance.

Commissioner Spruill moved to approve the minutes and waive the reading of the
September meeting(s). Commissioner Harris seconded the motion and it carried
unanimously.

The finance summary was presented to the board by the clerk and accepted.

Unfinished Business:

-Commissioner Harris moved to pass the golf cart ordinance that was presented to the

board with the revision from the attorney. Commissioner Ambrose seconded the motion
and it carried uniamously.

New Business:

-The clerk presented to the board an agreement with the Ambassador Company to sponsor
a program for first and fourth graders at Creswell Elementary to get books. The cost of the
sponsorship is two (2) annual payments of $225 per year. The board agreed to table until
the clerk can find out if the books can g0 to both schools in town, since the town has two
schools in town.

-The clerk informed the board of a company by the name of Vista SG that had contacted
her about a service they provide called document management. Document management
provides an automated way of organizing, securing, and capturing your business files. The
clerk presented to the board a quote from Vista SG for licenses, equipment, professional
services, support and enhancements but the board agreed to take no action.

-Commissioner Spruill moved to pass a resolution accepting the offer, and making the
applicable assurance contained therein for the State (SRP) loan. Commissioner Harris
seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

-Ryan Swain, Water and Wastewater Superintendent, presented to the board a proposal
from Sawyer & Sons Constructions, Inc. for storm drainage work that the town needs
done. The board agreed to table until next meeting to give Ryan time to get more bids, if
possible.

-The board agreed for the Mayor to contact the County about the debris that is still lying
around from Hurricane Dorian.

-Commissioner Harris moved to purchase snacks for the Veteran’s Day celebration that
will be held in Creswell this year. Commissioner Ambrose seconded the motion and it
carried unanimously.




-The board agreed that the annual Firemen’s Appreciation Dinner will be Tuesday,
December 3", 2019 at 6:30 p-m. at Creswell Baptist Church Fellowship Hall with Captain
Bob catering it.

-The clerk reminded everyone that the November meeting will be the first Monday instead
of the second Monday because of Veteran’s Day.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:30 p.m.

E. Ray Blount, Mayor
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